
Public File 

  EAS filing 04-01-23 through 06-30-23 

Please review our electronic file and hard copy station log for notations of our station 

tests and compliance.   

The logs are available during regular business hours via computer or site visit. Our 

written logs and notes are available, as always, upon request. 

ADCO Mr. Thomas Sinon, is functioning well in the role. 

Our EAS operating system is up to date this quarter. And Mr. Sinon has discussed with 

Mr. Jim Gorman the upcoming EAS goals and we are assured that when the software 

updates are available, we will install them. We are assured that we are current and 

compliant for our system at the current time. 

Mr. Sinon seems to be comfortable in his role of ADCO. We have discussed his taking on 

the role of DCO at some point in the future. 

On May 16, 2023 at 22:15 we experienced transmitter difficulties at the tower site on 

Ridgeland Road in Monee, IL.  Mr. Sinon  went to the tower site and Ms. Graber stayed 

in studio to assist and coordinate if needed.  

After exhaustive check and verification at the tower site in conjunction with Crown 

Broadcasting, we determined that the transmitter needed repair. Mr. Sinon volunteered 

to hand deliver the transmitter to Crown Broadcasting International Radio and Electric 

Corp., in Elkhart, Indiana. 

After consulting with the professionals at Crown, and the assurance that the unit could 

be repaired while he waited, Mr. Sinon  waited as the transmitter was repaired and then 

returned it to the tower site.  

WGEN-FM was fully operational and transmitter fully functional and installed at 17:10 

hours on May 18, 2023. 

On June 27, Mr. Sinon spoke with Jim Gorman of Gorman-Redlich on CAP DEC to EAS 

upgrades to make sure WGEN was logging true internet time for all tests, weekly and 

monthly and to confirm that the system was working correctly and tested after the last 

round of upgrades and to inquire about the work they were doing in preparation for the 

next round of required upgrades. We are compliant currently and according to Mr. 



Gorman will be receiving the latest updates as soon as they become available and well 

within the time frame for the next upgrade requirement date. 

Additionally, to confirm the RWT tests were functioning correctly. Mr. Gorman 

confirmed that all RWT (required weekly tests) occur weekly, automated at 0300 hours, 

on Sundays, each Sunday. This is as it is being logged automatically by our system. 
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